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OUR MISSION:
NPC is leading people to become
faithful followers of Jesus Christ
together in God’s world.
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Dear brothers
and sisters in
Christ,
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the resiliency of the flock in hard times;
the adaptability of the flock in changing times;
the power of the flock as a team that makes things happen;
the generosity of the flock in providing vast resources for mission “at
home” and in Christ’s world;
and the passion of the flock to grow in faith and service for Christ no
matter what our circumstances or age.

Hope does not disappoint us, because God’s love has been poured into
our hearts through the Holy Spirit that has been given to us. Romans 5:5

With my retirement coming up in September 2022, the 2021 NPC Annual
Report will be my last one – my 45th, all told. There’s a momentary
temptation to be sad in writing these words – but any sadness is quickly
replaced by a quick read of the 2021 report which should instill hope and
joy in everyone who reads it. Let me put it like this...

I’m a “math guy” (or was at college) and I still love reading and thinking
about the numbers that tell part of the story of a congregation’s life
together: there are plenty of remarkable numbers scattered through the
report.

I’m also a lover of church “facilities,” and messing with them so that they
can better perform their function as a home for Christ’s family and as
“facilitators” of Christ’s mission: there are plenty of words and photos
focusing on our facilities in the 2021 report, especially highlighting the
remarkable transformation that has taken place over the past 18 months.

I’m also a “people person,” called to love and tend the flock entrusted to
my care -- and the report is filled with wonderful images of the flock –
illustrating

All of this fills me with great hope for the days ahead . . . and affirms
what I have said so many times –

So glad to be your pastor,

Dr. David Renwick
Senior Pastor



We started 2021 in the same manner that
we ended 2020, continuing with social
distancing, 100% online worship and drive
through events.

On Good Friday,
we had our first
move toward
indoors in-
person worship,
taking
temperatures
and sitting every
other pew.

And Easter services were held outdoors.

During this
time, our
renovation
project was in
full swing with
lots of
construction
sites around
the church.

Thanks for a wonderful service; wish we could
be together in person! - Guestbook comment

FROM 100% ONLINE TO REGATHERING!
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Then, hallelujah! In October we celebrated our official return to in-person worship and the
ribbon cutting for our Building Together for the Next 50 Years renovation project. We
explored new, beautiful spaces and thanked the Lord and the people that helped us
accomplish the massive amount of work that brought us to this point.

Welcome back! New
spaces, old and new
faces - name tags
became a wonderful way
to reintroduce
acquaintances that we
might not have seen for a
few months or were just
meeting for the first
time.

On Labor Day weekend we began opening up for worship,
providing childcare in the nursery rooms and using our new
spaces. We worked and worshipped around the construction,
even the scaffolding in the Sanctuary! Our first fellowship on
our newly expanded plaza was a joyful celebration.

And let us consider how to provoke one another to
love and good deeds, not neglecting to meet
together, as is the habit of some, but encouraging
one another, and all the more as you see the Day
approaching. Hebrews 10:24-25

I'm watching in the sanctuary,
not online!

-Guestbook comment

Such a blessing to be with
you IN PERSON last Sunday!
- Guestbook comment

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Isaiah%2043%3A19&version=NRSV
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Isaiah%2043%3A19&version=NRSV
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Isaiah%2043%3A19&version=NRSV
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Why Presbyterian?
Romans in 45 Minutes
Spiritual Gifts
1 Corinthians
True Confessions: What Presbyterians
Believe
Renewing Your Life in Christ
Planets in Peril: The Science Fiction Novels
of C.S. Lewis

We also continued to offer Wednesday Night
Faith Connection with these thought-
provoking series:
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Went to Sunday school & now
going to church. Many thanks
to all of you that make it
possible for me to do this on my
cell phone.
Happy to be joining worship this
evening from Tunis, Tunisia.
Participating today from
Guatemala.
Still in Switzerland,
participating online.
Thank you for being there for we
who are home bound. God bless
you all.
Thank you; listening from
Hawaii.
Thanking God For this chance to
be with my Family and
WORSHIPPING WITH YOU
FROM DUBAI!

Our online community continued to be strong, with online worship,
communion at home and online small groups and classes. We are
committed to continuing to provide both in-person and online options for
our at-home and abroad NPC family members!

WE'RE GRATEFUL TO BE ONLINE!

1,071 viewers
Average Weekly
Online Worship

FAITH CONNECTION:
WEDNESDAYS ONLINE

ATTENDING
IN-PERSON

ATTENDING
ONLINE

THE BIG PICTURE: ONLINE ATTENDANCE AND STARTING BACK TO IN-PERSON

SOME GUESTBOOK COMMENTS:



God’s gift of music enables us in wonderful and compelling ways
to praise, to pray, and to proclaim the riches of God’s grace.
Music conveys and communicates meaning which is at one and
the same time intellectual, emotional, aesthetic, and spiritual. As
Christians making music together for God and God’s people, our
task is well-captured in poetic verse of Longfellow:
           God sent his singers upon earth
               With songs of gladness and of mirth
           That they might touch the hearts of men
               And bring them back to heaven again.
2021 continued a prolonged period of creative adjustments for
NPC’s Music Ministries. Continued concerns about Covid and its
variants still precluded any regathering of the Chancel and
Festival Choirs, Grace Chimes, and our Music at National concert
series. Yet week by week, music of traditional worship at 11:00
am was faithfully led by a small, professional choral ensemble,
occasional guest instrumentalists, and of course the stirring
sounds of our magnificent organ. Since last fall, a new 8:45 am
contemporary worship service in the sanctuary has been
beautifully graced by a piano-anchored band and several
dedicated singers. 
Easter featured an early outdoor worship service led by the NPC
band as well as a brass quintet with timpani. This was followed by
a virtual sanctuary service carefully assembled from prerecorded
Easter music moments of past years and newly-recorded
liturgical moments. 
Four Christmas Eve services marked our celebration of the holy
season: A candlelight crèche presentation; a renewal of the
family service featuring children and youth telling in pageant the
story of our Savior’s birth; and two glowing candlelight carol
services capping the evening. 
With the New Year, we eagerly hope and pray for a robust return
of a fuller menu of musical offerings and events in the life of our
congregation. We miss being together. We miss making music
for God and for you—God’s people. Until and whenever that
anticipated moment arrives we will rejoice in St. Paul’s
encouragement to us to “let the peace of Christ rule in your
hearts,” to “let the word of God dwell in you richly,” and “with
gratitude in your hearts sing psalms, hymns, and spiritual songs
to God.”

MUSIC AT NATIONALMake a joyful noise to
God, all the earth;
sing the glory of his
name; give to him
glorious praise. Say to
God, “How awesome
are your deeds!"
Psalm 66:1-3

7

Dr. Michael Denham,
our Director of Music
Ministries, Joanna
Zorack-Greene, our
Contemporary Music
Leader and her
husband, Ethan
Greene participated
in Senator Robert
Dole’s memorial
services in December,
2021.

Thank you for the
glorious music and
flowers, and the
eternal message of 
 salvation through
Christ's resurrection.

- Morgan Dodd



162 first-time local visitors received letters or
email greetings.
113 out of area guests received letters or
email greetings.
97 Guest Welcome Kits given to newcomers.
37 gift devotionals were sent to new regular
attenders.
30 personal follow-up emails were sent to
online viewers watching regularly.
1,585 emails were sent to connect with
congregants.
Dozens of phone calls and personal notes
were sent.

Welcoming and Keeping in Touch

1,519 total
members

275 guests
welcomed

40 new
members

CONNECTING AT NATIONAL
We hosted three Pathway of Christian Discipleship classes
helping new members connect with ministry and mission as per
their interests.
We hosted Connect Live, an online fellowship group, with 40
participants, including a special Meet the Pastor event.
We continued weekly outreach to “missing” folks, and
coordinated follow-up with Care office.

Connections Happenings

Easter message of hope with Promises gift
book to over 900 members and regular
attenders.
Emailed nearly 800 Christian Practices e-
resources to worshippers who signed the
guestbook at Easter services.
End-of-summer/fall lens cloth gift to
members, regular attenders and new guests.
900 special Christmas cards.
500 custom NPC Christmas ornaments were
handed out and nearly 200 were mailed.
All-church email and phone outreach during
Covid.

Special Outreach Projects

During these
uncertain times,
even the smallest
gesture or
connection can
rejuvenate the spirit
and remind us of
God's love for us.
NPC's mailings of
thoughtful gifts
have been just that
blessing - a
rejuvenating
reminder that I am
thought of, prayed
after and a part of
a strong church
community that
finds a way to
connect even
though we may not
all be together.

- Evan Williams

New Welcome Team
When we reopened our doors, we needed to be ready to greet our church family back
into the building. Our new Welcome Team included greeters, connections hosts and
ushers all in one ministry. We hosted a training event, including First Aid training with a
delicious brunch. We love our new hard-working Welcome Team!
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Rejoice in hope, be patient in tribulation,
be constant in prayer. Romans 12:12

DEMONSTRATING GOD'S LOVE

Care Ministries continued to care and pray for the
NPC congregation as we entered into the second
year of the pandemic. Phone calls and prayer
were our greatest tool. Volunteers made over 180
check-in phone calls to touch base and see how
people were managing with prolonged isolation
and quarantine.

The online guest book became a place to share
prayer requests and joys with Care Office staff
and Online Prayer Team. Over 270 prayer
requests were sent to the prayer team.

The Military Ministry continued to be a strong and
vibrant ministry in the Care pillar. In addition to
making a monetary donation to the Afghan Refugee
Resettlement Project, we had four excellent speaker
presentations.

The Military Ministry also refurbished the four plaques
outside the chapel that memorialize the 21 heroes
from our church who died during World Wars I and II.
Many parishioners had never noticed the plaques
before as they were darkened and discolored due to
age and weather.

CARE MINISTRY HIGHLIGHT

Plaques before restoration And after!

A healing miracle
A helper to help me
A breakthrough
A job
A way through this
To be able to pay my bills
Healing from surgery
Comfort those who are
grieving after loss
Prayers for my family
For God to reveal Himself
Healing from injury
Good health as she serves
during the pandemic
Move to new home
Healing from Covid
Those affected by
violence
God's guidance and
wisdom
Justice in our world
Suffering from depression
For our entire family
For our nation and
leaders
For faith
For safety
For patience
For those who are hungry
Praise for an answered
prayer!

SOME GUESTBOOK
PRAYERS:

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Isaiah%2043%3A19&version=NRSV
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Isaiah%2043%3A19&version=NRSV
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Construction progressed throughout 2021 on the capital
campaign project, culminating with the Renovation
Dedication Ceremony on October 17th. 

January: The year kicked off with major excavation in the
front to accommodate our new garden room addition. At
the same time, a project to re-route ductwork from the
old fan room behind the former stage to other utility areas
created space to connect the former north and south
mezzanines.

February: Steel framing began on the garden room
addition, and the installation of our two new elevators
commenced. While inside new framing was being
installed in the second floor central stairs and lobby,
outside the front garden planters were being
constructed. 

March: After the garden rooms' roof was in place, work
began on the outdoor plaza with the installation of a new
waterproofing system and concrete topping. Inside,
demolition of the floor in the Court of Flags was underway
to make room for the central stairs. Cabinetwork began
arriving on site for the new flower room and second floor
kitchenette; and new doors were cut between the
Narthex and upper plaza.  

April: Precast concrete panels were installed on the new
main entrance / elevator addition. The “bridge” from the
main building to the new garden rooms was framed and
sections of the central stairs began to be installed.

May: Limestone panels were installed on the garden
rooms' exterior, followed by glass windows and doors.
Landscape terracing in the front garden commenced.
Inside, finish work continued on the south wing’s new
restrooms, library, toddlers and nursery rooms. 

CAPITAL PROJECT

Main Entrance lobby during construction and complete



June: The Flower Ministry moved into their new space, and
demolition began to remove the existing elevator and install
new glass doors in the hallway to the Chapel. The Sanctuary
level men’s restroom was renovated. 

July: The new fire alarm system’s annunciator panel was
installed, while outside, new concrete sidewalks were
poured. 

August: A gaga pit adjacent to the Youth House was
completed, while landscaping in the fountain garden area
and new entrance commenced. All room, closet, and
emergency signage was replaced.
 

September: The Men’s breakfast was the first event hosted
on the new upper plaza, and the new garden rooms were
initiated with the kickoff of fall Sunday School classes. New
furniture for the Welcome spaces, Library and all meeting
rooms began to arrive. Installation of the central stair
terrazzo treads, glass walls and wood handrails began. 

October: Numerous punch list items were completed to
prepare for our Renovation Dedication Sunday on the 17th. 

November: The front garden walls were cleaned and
caulked. 

December: A "facelift" for Stone Hall was complete, which
included installation of replacement ceiling tiles, new
flooring, and window shades, as well as lighting
adjustments.

Central Stairs during construction and complete
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CELEBRATING & DEDICATING
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THANK YOU FOR JOINING IN GOD'S WORK:
BUILDING TOGETHER FOR THE NEXT 50 YEARS!



Construction Project $14,543,000

Mission Component $ 1,000,000

BASE CAPITAL BUDGET $15,543,000

FACILITIES

Received 2018-2020 $10,544,000

Received 2021 $ 2,216,000

Anticipated Income

2022: $ 1,462,000

2023: $ 847,000

Total Anticipated Income $2,309,000
TOTAL INCOME
(Received & Anticipated): $15,069,000

Received 2018-2020 $10,544,000

$ 2,216,000Received 2021

Anticipated Income

$ 1,462,0002022:

$ 847,0002023:

Total Anticipated Income $2,309,000
TOTAL INCOME
(Received & Anticipated): $15,069,000

Expected Long-Term
Loan Amount Before
Contingencies $ 474,000
Extra Contingency $1,500,000

Bridge Loan Interest $ 300,000

Long-Term Loan Amount
with All Contingencies $2,274,000

Expected Long-Term
Loan Amount Before
Contingencies $ 474,000

$1,500,000Extra Contingency

Bridge Loan Interest $ 300,000

Long-Term Loan Amount
with All Contingencies $$22,,227744,,000000

Construction Project $14,543,000

Mission Component $$ 1,000,000

BASE CAPITAL BUDGET $15,543,000

FINANCIAL STATUS OF THE
CAPITAL PROJECT

Capital Project Budget

Capital Campaign Income

Potential Additional
Budget Expenses

COVID-19 Protocols
NPC’s 2021 facilities operations plans
focused on the necessary protocols
required to remain operational during
the ongoing pandemic and ensure the
church’s continued ability to provide
robust audio/visual capabilities through
the year. As DC restrictions were lifted
by late summer, some congregants
began to return to in-person worship,
so it was critical the facilities team
continue to monitor air quality and
follow strict health and safety
protocols. This included cycling air
through occupied spaces (such as the
Sanctuary), as well as deploying
rigorous cleaning standards.
Improvements in broadcast capabilities,
including a new audio console in the
sanctuary, allowed us to pivot to hybrid
services and events and provide quality
programs both in-person and online.

HVAC in Agencies
To accommodate the expanded use of the Agencies building by church staff and the
school, new HVAC systems to serve the lower level and first floor of the building were
necessary. On the lower level, an air handling unit (AHU) with new ducts and controls
was installed. For the first floor, new valves and controls were installed on existing
radiators and an AHU was added to provide air conditioning and improve the air quality,
by circulating fresh air into the first floor spaces. The total project cost was $140k.

Thank you to the Construction
Project Steering Committee

John Neely, Mary Jo Pera, John Lawlah,
Susie Westrup, Diane Stewart,

Dr. David Renwick
And thank you to the Capital

Campaign Follow Up Committee
Clyde Taylor, Co-chair

Delores Ziegler, Co-chair

Main entrance before & after
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SERVE

National Presbyterian Church continued to serve and
give generously throughout 2021, despite the
challenges of the COVID pandemic. The first of our
monthly service projects was Super Sandwich Sunday,
spearheaded by our youth. Members and friends made
more than 1,500 sandwiches at home and brought them
to NPC for our local partner Martha’s Table, who sent
them out on McKenna’s Wagon for people on the street
experiencing hunger.

The sandwich making event was followed by a massive
food drive for Central Union Mission to help fill bags of
groceries given to singles, seniors, and families
struggling with food insecurity. For the next service
project, we packed gift bags and boxes with personal
care items for men and women served by the Mission.
In May, we held another drive-through sandwich
collection for Martha’s Table; in June a drive-through
baby shower for Laila Zeido (mom of our first refugee
family); and then in July, a drive-through collection of
21 boxes and 18 bags of school supplies and snacks to
stock the student pantry at the University of the District
of Columbia.

We kicked off the fall with a huge community drive
filling two Central Union Mission trucks with more than
12,600 lbs. of food and clothing. One October
weekend we hosted the Friends of Forman board
meeting. Friends of Forman fundraises for Forman
Christian College in Lahore, Pakistan, one of our
mission partners helping Christians and Muslims relate
peaceably. At our Thanksgiving Day service, volunteers
received and packed over 600 lbs. of non-perishables
for Central Union Mission.



Special Appeals $28K
3.3%

Operating Budget $542K
64.5%

Deacons Assistance $5K
0.6%

Capital Campaign $200K
23.8%

Mission Gifts $65K
7.7%
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MISSION GIVING
Deacon's Assistance

$5,000

Operating Budget
$542,000

Capital Campaign
$200,000

Special Appeals
$28,000

Mission Gifts
$65,000

We rounded out the year with two wonderful
Christmas projects, the first providing three gifts
each for 50 children, a Christmas story book, and a
gift card for caregivers identified by Prison
Fellowship for Project Angel Tree. We were
overwhelmed by your generosity and joy, delivering
the gifts to 18 families in the city. The second event
was Mission Gifts for Christmas, our annual Christmas
Party, giving us an occasion to fellowship in person
and to support 32 missionaries/mission organizations
with a total of $64,825.

STRATEGIC GOAL
MET!

20% of every gift
went to mission

Total 2021
Mission Giving

= $840,000



GROWING TOGETHER!
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NPC continued to have 11
active long-time small
groups.
9 short-term Lenten mini-
groups with 64
participants studied
Christian Practices to
Fortify Faith.
248+ congregants read
One Blood by Dr. John
Perkins on Biblical and
racial reconciliation.
19 groups with 167
participants discussed the
book One Blood, including
16 small groups, two
classes, and Session.

Small Groups

The Grow team grew this year! It was a joy to welcome Director of Children’s Ministry
Terry Kumnick, with thanks for Melanie Lenhard’s service as Interim Director of
Children’s Ministry. Melanie remained on the Children’s team, all under the direction
of Kristin Franke as Director of Youth and Family Ministries. The Youth team
welcomed Kyle Putnam, Associate for Youth Ministries. Last but not least, NPC
renewed its commitment to building its small group program and related offerings
through the work of Margaret Gardner, our new part-time Associate for Small Group
Ministry and Adult Discipleship.

Online adult classes January through August, with
weekly guest speakers in January and summer.
Six in-person and online adult Sunday morning
classes resumed in September.
Family Christmas Eve service with pageant.

Other highlights:

This summer we tried something new!
An informal evening contemporary worship was
followed by outdoor Sunday School for youth and
children, while parents had fellowship and
conversation. Afterwards, all were welcomed to stay
for a bring-your-own picnic.



YOUTH MINISTRY

Fun in the Son taught me
how important prayer is,
and how it should be done
often, outside of the church
too. Youth group has taught
me to be regular in church
activities because having
time with my community
matters.

- Adele Muoio

18 youth went to Fun in the Son in Hilton
Head, SC.
25 youth attended fall retreats.
Confirmation for 7 youth
Spring Sunday School online
Spring outdoor youth group
Spring book club
Youth were instrumental in many of our serve
ministry projects, such as Super Sandwich
Sunday!
40 youth volunteers helped with VBS.
7 youth went to Surrender, a middle school
summer day camp.
12 high school youth serve as leaders for Club
45 and middle school youth group.

Youth highlights:

In response to Youth
Sunday: ...an incredible
message of doubt and
faith by one of your
speakers. I am heartened
by such honesty and
courage as he revealed.
Surely our country is in
good hands as he and the
other youth move forward
to eventually take the
reins of leadership.

- Victoria Esarey

Book club: Mere
Christianity by C.S.
Lewis.
High school small
groups: One Blood
by Dr. John M.
Perkins along with
the congregation.

Reading formative
books!
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Three new check-in stations were built, the
necessary equipment was acquired and the
software program implemented along with
new check-in protocols for families. A
volunteer handbook was created along with
new training materials. We also augmented
our background check procedure with a
child safety training which more rigorously
prepares our volunteer team and lowers the
church's insurance rates.
The Children’s Ministry also offered home
lessons available on the Children’s page on
the website.

Some exciting steps forward:

K-2nd graders recited the
Lord's Prayer.
3rd graders read scripture and
received Bibles.
4th graders received Holy
Communion.
5th graders led the
congregation in the Confession
of Sin.

Milestones in Worship
Kids learned about key elements of
our worship service in the
Milestones in Worship program
and led the congregation in
worship.

CHILDREN'S MINISTRY

5 baptisms
Club 45 had10 participants with 4
youth volunteers
Easter Egg Hunt with 62
participants
VBS: 49 campers led by 37 adult
volunteers and 40 youth helpers
6 new volunteers
75 participated in Advent Family
Night
52 children, youth and adult
volunteers in the Christmas Eve
Nativity pageant
Movie Night, Socials & Pumpkin
Party

Children's Ministry by the
numbers:
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In December 2020, the Library and Archives Committee was divided into two
separate functions. Additionally, Archives expanded its mission to include history.
2021 was spent moving into this change. Throughout 2021, the Library continued to
function as an educational resource while Archives and History became a part of
the Administrative wing of the church.

Library
After 30 years of service, J. Theodore (Jim) Anderson was succeeded by
transitional librarian, Currie Renwick. Mrs. Renwick spent the fall working with the
assistance of Willa Broughton, a veteran church librarian, and the library team to
set up the brand-new library in the main building across from the Nursery on the
second floor. The new, accessible library combined the collections of both the
main library and the satellite libraries. Work also began on completely updating the
online catalog, and selecting books and media in concert with the direction set by
Grow Council.

Archives
Mr. Anderson, Archivist and Historian of the church, oversaw the complete
reorganization of archival material in preparation for much of our collection to be
sent to the Presbyterian Historical Society archives in Philadelphia, where these
materials will be available to the general public through the society’s archival
records system. The committee continued to develop projects that will encourage
knowledge and interest in the unique history of our church, along with its
predecessor congregations.

LIBRARY & ARCHIVES

Jan-May online
Summer outdoor
classes
Fall we returned to
classrooms with 5
classes available.
By September we
were welcoming
30-50 children
weekly.

Children's Sunday
School



2019 2020 2021

Worship $712,000 $660,000 $698,000

Grow $627,000 $557,000 $628,000

Care $492,000 $503,000 $444,000

Serve $759,000 $907,000 $778,000

Building &
Grounds $1,593,000 $1,607,000 $1,661,000

Ministry Support $897,000 $787,000 $881,000

TOTAL $5,080,000 $5,021,000 $5,100,000

Building & Grounds
32.6%

Ministry Support
17.3%

Serve
15.3%

Worship
13.7%

Grow
12.3%

Care
8.7%

INVESTMENTS:
The investment portfolio began the year at $6,251,000 and ended at $6,570,000.

2017
2018

2019

2020 Pre-C
ovid

2020 100%
Onlin

e
2021

2,000

1,500

1,000

500

0

ATTENDING
ONLINE
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Personnel, administration, and governance
expenditures are included in each ministry area.

NPC FINANCES

OPERATING EXPENSES

Blessed be the God and Father of
our Lord Jesus Christ, who has
blessed us in Christ with every
spiritual blessing in the heavenly
places.Ephesians 1:3

AVERAGE WEEKLY WORSHIP ATTENDANCE

ATTENDING
IN-PERSON
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Congragational Faith Giving
60.3%

Facilities Use
20.7%

Fund Transfer
14.4%

Special Income
4.5%

Net Income:
2019 $2,000
2020 $3,000
2021 $18,000

00-5
00

11,,000
55,,000

00,,000

2200,,000

5500,,000

400

300

200

100

0

Given with commitment:
$1.82m by 320 families &
individuals
Given outside of
commitment: $1.28m by
549 families & individuals

Commitments (Faith Giving):

INCOME
2019 2020 2021

Congregational
Faith Giving $2,789,000 $2,947,000 $3,084,000

Facilities Use $1,315,000 $1,071,000 $1,061,000

Special Income $562,000 $1,096,000 $232,000

Fund Transfers $400,000 ($100,000) $736,000

Other $16,000 $10,000 $5,000

TOTAL $5,082,000 $5,024,000 $5,118,000

$5,000-
10,000

$10,000-
20,000

$20,000-
50,000

276

117

301

91
61
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$0-500 $500-1,000 $1,000-
5,000

ANNUAL GIVING BY HOUSEHOLD

Generosity is strong! This is the first time NPC collected
more than $3 million in Congregational Faith Giving!
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National was blessed with many
dedicated leaders and volunteers in
2021, including the following:

TH
A

N
K

YO
U

!

Dr. David Renwick, Senior Pastor
Rev. Donna Marsh, Executive Pastor
Dr. Quinn Fox, Associate Pastor for
Discipleship and Spiritual Formation
Rev. Katie Francis, Associate Pastor for
Care Ministries
Dr. Kerry Stoltzfus, Parish Associate
Dr. Nancy Fox, Parish Associate

J. Theodore (Jim) Anderson*
(Archives/Older Adults)
Robin Clement (AA for Membership)
Betty Conn (AA to Senior Pastor)
Sarah Crumley (Senior Facilities
Supervisor)
Dr. Michael Denham (Music)
Todd Fickley* (Organist)
Kristin Franke (Youth)
Margaret Gardner* (Assoc. for Small
Groups & Discipleship) started
September
Carolann Haley (Asst. to Music)
Rubelio Interiano (Asst. for Facilities)
Terry Kumnick (Children) started August
Melanie Lenhard* (Assoc. Children)
Liz Martin (AA for Care)
Cate McCrory (Children) through
January
Bill McNett (Operations & AV Mangr.)
Susan O'Banion (AA for Serve)
Sherry Persaud (Bookkeeper) started
May
Valerie Platz* (AA for Facilities)
Kyle Putnam (Assoc. for Youth) started
July
Kemet Rakiatu (Administrator for
Membership and Connections)
Leslie Saum (Connections)
Leah Skrine (Finance and Administration)
Diane Stewart (Facilities)
Kristi Teems (AA for Grow)
John Marienau Turpin (Serve) through
March
Charla Wilkerson (Communications)
Katharine Wystrach (Office Manager)
Joanna Zorack-Greene* (Contemporary
Music)

PASTORS

STAFF

* part time

Trevor Blow
Jim Bridgeman
Betty Elliott
John Forlines
Mark Goodin
David Schauer
May Yamate

Dennis Burgart
David Detlor
Scott Jung
Peggy Lewis
Ann May
Jennifer Richwine
Lucille Smiley

Peter Hogge
Barbara Mitchell
David Moore
John Neely
Evangeline Paschal
Mary Jo Pera
Tisha Schestopol

SESSION
John Gregg (Clerk)

CLASS OF 2022

CLASS OF 2023

CLASS OF 2024

Martha-Rosalind
Stainton (Moderator)
Roger Coy (Vice-
Moderator)

Brenda Balta
Christopher Chai
Kristy Chikes
Roger Coy
Lauren Favreau-Kim
Gregg Gochnour
Lynne Gochnour
Phil Harris
George Kabwe
Joanna Lam
Serge Nya-Wandja
Craig Person
Bryan Smith
Paul Waymack

Mark Angehr
Kathy Arveson
Doug Biernacki
Sherrie Biernacki
Morgan Dodd
David Dragics
Renee Dragics
Janet Gordon
Dana Granville
Claudia Hamblen
Lisa Herndon
Kristin Koegel
David Orcutt
Lisa Orcutt
M.R. Stainton
Jeanne Su
George Tirajoh
Nova Tirajoh

Anita Apted
Gretchen Asmuth
Angela Bouma
Jennifer Cibor
Jane Crumpler
Amelia Kegan
Deborah MacKay
Dorin Munteanu
Jake Puryear
John Tingley

DEACONS

CLASS OF 2022

CLASS OF 2023

CLASS OF 2024
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Able Service
Contractors
Advanced Building
Services
Bradleigh
Mechanical
Services
Stone House
Group

Fernando Sabio

Kaelen Anderson
Kyla Blazer
Brandon Breazeale
Dawson Bristol
Eric Early
Dez McNeil

CONTRACTORS
FACILITIES

IT

AV
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John Gregg (Clerk of Session)
Dennis Burgart
John Forlines
Peggy Lewis
Barbara Mitchell
John Neely
Pastor David Renwick
Pastor Donna Marsh

John Neely (President)
John Forlines (VP)
Mary Jo Pera (Secretary)
Gerri Hall (Treasurer)
Mark Goodin (Asst. Treasurer)

Jim Bridgeman (Chair)

Katherine Pippert (Co-Chair)
Glenn Schmitt (Co-Chair)

John Neely (Chair)
Mary Jo Pera (Vice-Chair)

Lucille Smiley (Chair)
Ann May (Vice-Chair)

Ann May (Chair)

David Dragics (Moderator)
Renee Dragics (Vice-Moderator)

Ginny Beeson (Chair)
Glenn Schmitt (Vice-Chair)

Glenn Schmitt (Chair)

Mary Jo Pera (Chair)
Scott Jung (Vice-Chair)

John Forlines (Chair)
Mark Goodin (Vice-Chair)

Trevor Blow (Chair)

Jim Bridgeman (Chair)

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

CHURCH CORPORATION

CONGREGATIONAL NOMINATING

PASTOR NOMINATING COMMITTEE

CAPITAL PROJECT STEERING
COMMITTEE

CARE COUNCIL

Connections Ministry

Deacon Board

Military Ministry

Stephen Ministry

FACILITIES COUNCIL

FINANCE COUNCIL

Stewardship

Audit

Betty Elliott (Chair)
Peggy Lewis (Vice-Chair)

Emily Kingsland (Co-Chair)
Tisha Schestopol (Co-Chair)

David Detlor (Co-Chair)
Wray Muoio (Co-Chair)

Peggy Lewis (Chair)
Carol Cadou (Vice-Chair)

Currie Renwick (Chair)

Peter Byrd (Co-Chair)
Eleanor Heginbotham (Co-Chair)

Barbara Mitchell (Chair)
Jim Bridgeman (Vice-Chair)

Peggy Lewis (Chair)

Jennifer Richwine (Chair)

Anne Shelburne (Chair)
Joanne Lesher (Vice-Chair)

Evangeline Paschal (Chair)
David Moore (Vice-Chair)

Dennis Burgart (Chair)
May Yamate (Vice-Chair)

Faith Burton (Chair)

Walter Hampton (Chair)

Gerri Hall (Chair)

GROW COUNCIL

Children's Ministry

Youth Ministry

Adult Nurture

Library

History and Archives

PERSONNEL COUNCIL

RACE TASK FORCE

SERVE COUNCIL

Local/National Mission

International Mission

WORSHIP COUNCIL

Sacraments

Ushers

Flowers



4101 Nebraska Ave. NW
Washington, DC. 20016
202.537.0800
nationalpres.org
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The National Presbyterian School (NPS) offers quality faith-focused
education for over 300 boys and girls, ages 3 years to grade 6.
The NPC Fund for Charitable Giving, Inc. is a 501(c)(3) charitable
organization which provides a variety of planning and giving arrangements
to assist individuals with their charitable giving.

AFFILIATED ORGANIZATIONS:

AND THANK YOU!

May the God of hope fill you with
all joy and peace as you trust in

him, so that you may overflow with
hope by the power of the Holy

Spirit. Romans 15:13

Because of your generosity, National continues to
bear powerful witness to the Good News of Jesus
Christ. Your membership, participation, service,

gifts and commitments all support Christ's ministry
in and through National.

Your faithfulness is priceless, and
National is grateful for you.




